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The moﬁion before us is én appeal of the ruling of
the Chair. A yes vote or a green vote would indicate
that you support the appeal. A red vote supports the
Chair’s ruling. Members please vote.

I'm sorry, Senator Eads, your district is still
locked into the machine up here. Have all members
voted? The machine will be locked. The Clerk please
take a tally.l
THE CLERK:

Total number voting, 36; necessary for passage,
19. Those voting "yea", 18; those voting "nay", 18.
THE CHAIR:

The motion fails.

THE CLERK:

Page 4, Calendar 428, Substitu?i for SB54, File
616, An Act Establishing the Connectiéut‘Lottery
Corporation. Favorable Report of Committee on Finance:.
The Clerk has four amendments.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Madam President. I move acceptance of the Joint
Committee’s Favorable Report and passage of the bill.

THE CHAIR:

The question is on passage.
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 SEN. NICKERSON:
Madam President.
THE CHAIR:
Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

I would ask the Clerk to call LCO --
THE CHAIR:

Just a mbment, Senator Nickerson. Ladies and
gentlemen, could the Chamber please come to order.
Members and guests take your conversations out into the
hallway. We have a lot of business before us this
evening. Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:
Thank you, Madam President. I would ask the Clerk

to call LCO5771 please with my name on it.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "A", LCO5771 offered by

Senator Nickerson and Senator Rennie.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Madam President.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

t%
%‘
|

I would move the amendment, seek leave to

summarize, and ask that the vote be taken by roll.
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THE CHAIR:

I’'m sorry, did you move for addption?
SEN. NICKERSON:

I moved adoption of the amendment, seek leave to
summarize and asked that the vote be taken by roll.
THE CHAIR:

The question is on adoption. Please proceed.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Madam President, if I may, I'm going to take some
extra time on this amendment because it is a strike
everything amendment and becomes the bill, and thus it
is key that the members understand this amendment to
the same extent as they would the bill.

Ladies and gentlemen of the circle, I suggest to
you that the process by which this amendment comes
before us is the legislative process at its very best.
We’ve had a hearing in this bill, extensive testimony,
extensive negotiation between the House and Senate,
bipartisan negotiation between the counsels on
Republicans and Democrats, management and labor.

A very wide spectrum of input has been sought on
this bill and every attempt has been made to
accommodate the goals of all the parties and I believe
that has produced an outstanding piece of legislation

before us.

00%26!
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Let me'move through the key goals of this bill if
I may. First and foremost, the purpose of this bill is
to create a quasi-public corporation which will operate
the present business of the Lottery now operated by the
Department of Special Services. It will be freed from
the vendor and budgeting restrictions and encouraged to
operate as an entrepreneurial venture, making decisions
on a return oh capital basis.

Let me return a moment to the budget. At present,
the Department of Special Revenue operates the Lottery
system. Its expenses are on the appropriations side of
our general fund ledger. Its revenue is on the revenue
side. There is no policy connection between those two.
By placing the entire enterprise under a single roof,
the managers of this corporation will have the ability
to make budgeting decisions, to spend money or not |
spend money as they deem in the best interests of the
revenue collection possibilities of the enterprise.

And that is as it should be, because unigque to my
knowledge of any department of goﬁernment, this is
effectively a business. A retail marketing business
with hundreds of thousands of customers, with
employees, with assets, and with effectively, we don’t
call it that, a profit motive in the sense of a revenue

motive. No other department that I’'m aware of has that
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~motivation ahd it’s appropriaté we place that in an
entrepreneurship mode.

I mention revenue and you can clearly see from the
fiscal note of this amendment, how significant the
potential revenue increases are from this quasi-public
corporation. And this continues, I might add, a long
trend of some 22 years of operating a Lottery in this
state wherebylthere has been a constant increase in
revenue, this marks a significant potential for further
increases.

A third key feature is improved regulation. That
alone would make this bill worth doing because we now
have the anomaly whereby the Department of Special
Revenue both operates the Lottery system and regulates
it. And while that has worked reasonably well, I would
submit to you and I think you would all agree that a
separation of operation into a quasi-public corporation
and regulation in the Department of Special Revenue is
desirable.

Fourth, this maintains legisiative control. There
will be no expansion of Lottery games currently
allowed. And here let me pause with some real emphasis
and place in legislative intent, a statement which I’'m
about to make that is not made lightly. It’s made

after consultation with the Governor’s office and his
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. counsel, wiﬁh the Office of Pdlicy and Management and
their counsel, with members of the House and Senate,
Republicansg and Democrats. And the statement is as
follows: It is the legislative intent of this Body
that the legislation before us does not, does not,
authorize on line Keno games, or the game game by a
different name. That operation is not considered
within the meéning of the word Lottery as used in this
amendment and this amendment is not to be construed as
authorizing an on-line Keno game or a replication
thereof,

And further to the matter of legislative control,
I would suggest to you that every word of this bill
remains subject to further legislation, so that if down
the road we feel that further refinements are needed,
and they may be, as they often are, we have the
authority to do that.

So I'm confident that we are not expanding the
types of games that can be offered and we are retaining
appropriate legislative control.

Fifth, privatization. We have an appropriate
level of privatization mindful that the existing
business already has a significant level of
privatization. The sales agents that sell the tickets

have a role that is recognized here and I might add
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that their éommission is protécted at a 5% floor as is
now the case, that the computer system which operates
to link this whole system together is in place and
something that the operation has the ability to
continue to do, that the vendors who sell tickets and
other matters can be expected to continue.

We placed in the statute the term, management
expertise, as'something that the operators could
contract for and it’s our intent that this be broadly
construed to include computer services, software, field
support and other such matters, and similarly, we’ve
included marketing expertise as contractible items as
it were. And this would include advertising,
telemarketing, and other features.

Now, I mention this next, not by accident. While
recognizing the importance of privatization, we equally
well recognize the importance of the collective
bargaining status of the current employees. The
current collective bargaining agreements are explicitly
recognized and that concept has béen agreed to as a
result of extensive negotiations between management and
labor.

So I feel confident that you will find this is
supported by those who uphold the collective bargaining

system in general and specifically those who are part
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- of the colléctive bargaining ﬁnits that are part of the
special revenue department.

Seventh, let me make clear, perhaps you all
realize, but let me double make clear, there is no sale
authorized of any ownership of the Lottery. Moreover,
there is a specific rejection of the board of
directors’ ability to sell any part of the Lottery or
to create a pértnership and that’s important because a
sale is only conceivable in a partnership mode. So we
authorize no sale and we specifically preclude a sale.

Like other departments, this corporation will be
subject to the strictures of the Ethics Commission, as
it should be. Like other departments, it will be
subject to the strictures of the freedom of
information, as it should be. And finally, for those
who are concerned about its expansion of casino
gambling, there is additional dollars placed in this
bill for compulsive gambling.

A1l of the features that I have mentioned have
been extensively discussed. Input has been sought from
many members of this Chamber, their staff and counsel,
and I believe the bill is now one that comes as close
as possible to achieving a consensus objection. A good
bill and it ought to pass.

Thank you, Madam President.
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. THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Senator. Will you remark further?
Senator Sullivan.

SEN. SULLIVAN:

Thank you, Madam President. Bobbie Rymers, who
many years ago, not that many years ago, served here as
a State Senator and who I knew when she was a staff
person, had a’favorite expression, and that expression
was the mountain moved and out popped a mouse.

And so, compared to the mountain put before this
Legislature, there is now a mouse before us, albeit a
rather ugly one and one that might better represent
another in the family rodentia.

It is certainly true that this amendment addresses
many of the fundamental objections to the proposal put
before the Legislature last year and again thig year in
the Governor’s address to the Legislature touting the
soon to be accomplished sale of some or all of
Connecticut’s prime Lottery asset.

To the extent that that is ostensibly, no I would
agree, expressly no longer part of this bill, let us be
clear that that proposal to sell some or all of the
Lottery is as dead as dead can be with this vote today.
And given the comments of my constituents, and I

suspect all of our constituents, it is clear that that
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result is véry much what the beople of the State of
Connecticut have wanted for they have never understood
as well they shouldn’t for one moment, why the
proposition to sell off part of the family silver and
indeed, one of the finest pieces of the family silver
was ever before the State of Connecticut in the first
place, except of course they did understand its role in
addressing thé.fundamental gaps in the budget adopted
last year. And of course we have found a new gimmick
to take care of that problem in the last few days.

What is before us now, and this invocation of
consensus I suspect is a bit overstated. What is
before us now? First, before us is a proposition that
takes off budget a $26 million portion of the state’s
enterprise and Senator Nielsen who is not with us at
this moment, might think about what the consequences of
removing an additional $26 million off budget are when
it comes time to compute next year’s spending cap.

We lose the opportunity to control. We lose the
opportunity to direct. This bill‘is certainly clear,
this amendment, excuse me, is certainly clear in
offering to the employees of the Lottery system, a
guarantee of no layoff, positively clear. And instead,
offering to other employees throughout state service,

the certainty of a layoff when they are bounced out of
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. their job bécause what this bill says is, if you work
for special revenue in the Lottery division and you
don’t want to work for the new Lottery corporation or
there’s no place for you in the new Lottery
corporation, you have an unlimited, absolute and total
right to take the job of any other state employee and
bounce them out of state service.

That'’s nét speculation. It is literally true. It
is literally what’s before us. And while I appreciate
the effort to protect the employees of the Lottery
division, I wonder if anybody had a care about the
remainder of the state employees, who, through no fault
of their own and through no layoff in their own
division or own department, faced the prospects of
being pushed out of work as we go about this bill.

Lord only knows, and I would ask, but I’'m not sure
I have time for the answer, how much money has been
expended already, to bring us to this point in time.
Expended in consultants’ fees, expended in study fees,
expended in accountant fees, expehded in fees upon fees
upon fees ever since this study was built into last
year’s budget.

Some would suggest that figure is now well in
excess of a quarter of a million dollars. I believe

that is accurate. That is a quarter of a million
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- dollars to bring this piece of paper here today. A
quarter of a million dollars that I think might better
be spent elsewhere.

This bill talks about the consequences of an
adverse revenue decision on the treatment of the new
Lottery corporation. What that means is, the
proponents don’t know what the revenue treatment of the
new Lottery cbrporation will be. Therefore, they have
posed in the bill some alternatives. So we act today
as we were acting throughout the debate on this earlier
proposition, with no knowledge and no conclusion as to
how this fits with IRS, as to how the necessary
expanded advertising fits with FCC, nor, and the bill
talks about this, the relationship of expanded gambling
under this proposition and our present participation in
power ball. So there’s a missing piece.

What else does this bill do? Well, fundamentally
it does one thing and it’s appropriate that there’s
money authorized in here for gambling addiction,
because I would respectfully suggest that this is a
measure of the gambling addiction that we have been
under in trying to balance the state budget for some
time.

If there is anyone in this room who can honestly

say this does not represent the prospect of a
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_substantial,.excuse me, the guérantee of a substantial
expansion in petting gaming through the Instant Lottery
in the State of Connecticut, then there is no
credibility left in this Chamber because that is the
fundamental premise upon which this expansion ig
premised, that there will be more games, more players,
more disposable income put into Instant Lottery sales
and other Lotﬁery sales in order to balance the budget.

So what we have found in lieu of honest revenues
of course, is excuse me, what was it, a system of
voluntary taxation, another name for throwing money
away on lotteries in the State of Connecticut.

So there are many people I know in this circle who
have argued, Senator Nickerson, Senator Fleming and
others, vociferousgly and fundamentally and principally
about the evils of gaming and gambling in Connecticut.

And they will come back and say, but we already do

this. And of course the answer is, no, we don’t.

i ilv: i

Because if we already did this, we wouldn’t need

S

legislation to authorize 12 new gémes. We wouldn’t
need the prospect of this new.entity in order to
maximize, read increase the revenue we take from
gambling in the State of Connecticut because that’s
what this amendment and what the underlying bill were

originally all about .
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Senator‘Nickerson tells us that as a matter of
legislative record, we are to believe, and we believe
him, but we worry about what a court will say in the
future when there is no ambiguity in the bill, that
somehow we are to read into this by dint of a
statement, that Keno is off limits.

If Keno is off limits, and we will return to this
in a moment, ﬁhen we ought to say it’s off limits
unless and until the Legislature of the State of
Connecticut decides otherwise and not some new entity
which is one step removed from the people, one step
removed from accountability to the Legislature and the
population of the State of Connecticut.

So I do not see in all due respect, that we have
come very far. Yes, we have driven a stake into the
heart of the proposition of selling off the state
Lottery, at least for today. We accept that the bill
makes clear that this new entity cannot defease, cannot
sell, cannot assign, cannot give partnership interest
in, the state Lottery.

And that, I think, is an important part of this

bill. But make no mistake. Those who advocate for

this proposition, at least the original underlying one,

have no intention of ceasing that advocacy.

-~
-
|

Senator Nickerson speaks of privatization. He and
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- I had an opportunity to debate this for the many

viewers I’'m sure, who wanted to tune in and watch the
scintillating show that he and I taped together. And
the question is now, given where we started, is there
really any privatization at all here. If you oppose
privatization, you will stand up and applaud. Because
the answer is, other than the tiniest, thinnest,
microscopic siiver of difference, the only
privatization that exists in this amendment is the
privatization that exists under current law.

So let us not pretend that somehow this a major
step forward in privatizing a state agency or a state
entity. It clearly is not that. What it is, is a new
agency, a new bureaucracy, outside the state budget,
outside most of the accountabilities that we expect,
outside the purview largely of the Legislature, making
decisions about how much more gambling we should have
in the State of Connecticut. 1It’s nothing more, and
it’s nothing less than that.

And in order to deal with that in two respects, I
would at this time, ask that the Clerk please call
LCO6519. I’'m sorry, we’re in bid amendment. We will
adopt the amendment and then I will go to the amendment
I want to call. I’'m sorry, Senator Nickerson. We will

dispose of this matter first.

0L273
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And let me close on the aﬁendment by saying that
this is an improvement, and I comment the folks who
worked on it this weekend, including representatives of
our staff, and we thank Senator Nickerson and others
that have had the opportunity to have input at least to
that conversgation.

It is an improvement. I would certainly hope that
nothing worse/than this leaves this Chamber tonight,
but I would say we are still walking down a path that
Connecticut ought not walk down.

THE CHAIR:

The question before us is Senate Amendment "A".
Will you remark further? Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

Thank you, Madam President. I certainly wouldn’t
put the circle through the well, I won’t put an
adjective to the experience. As you know, Senator
Sullivan and I have debated this extensively on air, so
I won’t go over all of that.

I will just mention two points that my good and
generally careful friend, Senator Sullivan, mentioned.
One was employee bumping. In a single sentence, it is
crystal clear under this amendment and state rules,
there’s absolutely no employee bumping out of a job.

That is to say, those employees who do not choose to

00L27h
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~work at the Quasi—public corpofation, or those who are
asked not to work there, and who under this statute,
this amendment, are given another position in a state
agency, they bump no one. No one is bumped out of a
job that just couldn’t be clearer.

And secondly, there was brief mention of the so-
called FCC problem. The FCC problem if there was one,
was an advertising stricture that applied, or would
have applied should there be an effort to sell a
partial ownership of the Lottery. Since this amendment
has nothing to do with the sale of the Lottery or any
portion thereof, I would submit there is no FCC
problem. Thank you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Senator. Senator Jepsen.
SEN. JEPSEN:

Thank you, Madam President. Through you, if you
will, to the proponent of the amendment.
THE CHAIR:

Please proceed.

SEN. JEPSEN:

It’s just a clarification on some of the rights
and powers that are being defined or created. In line
360, you mentioned some of the attributes that are

associated with management expertise. I just wanted to

00L275
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~flush it out;

You mentioned computer services, software services
and agency services. Would you also be talking about
things such as you know, warehousing, distribution of
tickets, communications, field staff support, hiring
and firing of field staff support services, things of
that nature?

SEN. NICKERSOﬁ:

Through you, Madam President, yes. All of those
would be examples --
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

-- not exclusive examples of the ability to
contract for management expertise.

SEN. JEPSEN:

Right, including but not limited to.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Jepsen.

SEN. JEPSEN:

And then in the same line, marketing expertise,
you mentioned telemarketing, I think. But you’re
talking about general advertising coordination as well,
not limited to, but including.

THE CHAIR:
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Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes, that’s right. I would agree with you. Those
are the examples of, those would be nonexclusive
examples, but valid examples of the extent of
contracting for marketing expertise.

SEN. JEPSEN:
Thank yoﬁ.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Jepsen.
SEN. JEPSEN:

Briefly, I rise in opposition to this amendment.
Actually, I think I should feel relieved it’s being
offered in this form. I mean, when I look back at last
May and the virtues of privatization were being
announced and how we would get $200 million and a lot
of us thought it was unrealistic, it was a bad idea, it
would result in radical expansion of ticket sales,
selling off of a valuable state asset. We were kind of
scoffed at. |

And then last December or January when the
Governor put forth his proposal, more explicitly laying
out how those things would happen, a lot of said they
were bad ideas and once again we were scoffed at.

But when I listened to Senator Nickerson’s very

§
§
.
!
§
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. capable and i’d like to commenﬁ Senator Nickerson and
all those who put a lot of work into what is a highly
technical and complex bill, including the staff from
both sides of the aisle.

One of the incredible things that you find is that
some of the things that are being touted as the great
achievements of this kind of legislation, outright
privatization'or strong levels of privatization,
possible sale of the asset, enhancement of the Lottery,
which is nothing more than a euphemism for radical
expansion of gaming, control of marketing which to me
is another euphemism for loss of control of
advertising. These were the things that were heralded
as the outstanding achievements of the proposed budget
balancing gimmick, or the proposed budget balancing
plan.

And yet, these are the very things that in Senator
Nickerson’s exposition of the bill, are according to
him, being very tightly brought into rein. He’s very
clear that absolutely nothing undér no circumstances is
to be sold contrary to what was said a mere few months
ago.

He’s clear. He said in one sentence that the
state would retain substantial control through the

appointed officials over the management of the new
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: enterprise,.control over othef aspects as well.

So I'm very pleased that those of us who opposed
this concept last May and again in January, have seen
our doubts crystalized by the public and in this
legislation, but I'm afraid that what we’re left with
is still, if it’s on a significantly diminished basis,
something which I cannot support. Because what we’re
left with in éctuality, is yet another expansion of
gambling in this state.

It’s nothing more, if on a more limited basis, of
an attempt to balance the budget on the backs of those
most likely to buy tickets, which is to say, most
likely those in the poorer half of our society, a fact
that Senator Sullivan has pointed out is dramatically
brought home by the fact that written into the
legislation is open, frank acknowledgment of the
gambling addiction problems that will arise from this.

So, I think that if we took a hard look at this
legislation, we would conclude that the social costs
associated with the added gambling, outweigh the
‘benefits and that we’d be better off in making honest
spending cuts if we want to balance the budget that
way, or carving into tax cuts to balance it in another.
I think that either would be intellectually honest and

would avoid the unfortunate aspects of expansion of
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.gambling.

I know that some will say, but‘we already have a
Lottery and it’s true that we do. I think that a
limited Lottery can be justified on social policy
grounds. I’m enough of a realist to know that if you
didn’t have a Lottery, you would have an active numbers
racket in the cities and so I think that on that basis,
some measure df a state controlled Lottery solves a lot
more problems than it creates in taking it out of the
hands of the street criminal the, what is we know for a

fact will go on.

The question becomes, at what point is enough
enough. And I think that we reached that point in
Connecticut’s Lottery, and for that reason I oppose
further expansion of it. Thank you. I urge rejection
of the amendment.

THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Senator. Senator Peters.

SEN. PETERS:

Thank you, Madam President. After following

Senator Sullivan and Senator Jepsen, there’s very
little left to say. But through you, I have a question
to Senator Nickerson.

THE CHAIR:

Please proceed.
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. SEN. PETERS:.

Thank you, Madam President. Senator Nickerson,
under Section 7, b4, on page 10 of the amendment it
talks about the powers of the corporation shall be to
determine distribution channels for the sale of Lottery
tickets, etc., etc. And my question is, is this an
unlimited expansion, or a carte blanche to just set up
Lottery statidns wherever there might be a place for
them?

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Thank you, Madam President. The purpose here is
to take advantage of advances in the technology of
sales, as have other states in terms of the mechanical
and electronic means by which Lottery tickets would be
sold and the decision would be made by a board, a board
as which I’ve said the state is in control of. Thank
you.

SEN. PETERS:

Through you, Madam President.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Peters.

SEN. PETERS:

Thank you. Senator Nickerson, is there anything
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in this bill‘that prohibits thése machines from being
in any gas station, candy store, men’s bathroom, I
don’t know, use your imagination. Is there anything in
this bill that would prohibit the placement of such
machines and games in any particular place in the
state?
THE CHAIR:

Senator ﬁickerson, do you care to respond?
SEN. NICKERSON:

Madam President.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

The answer to your question is there is no change
in the existing statutory ability of the Department of
Special Revenue in terms of the methods and places by
which they market Lottery games.

The section to which you advert, particularly the
latter part of it, beginning in Section 342 refers
rather to the technological and the electronic means by
which tickets would be distributed.

But to answer your question, that isn’t an
expansion of the existing right because there is no,
because the existing right already allows the

Department of Revenue Services to exercise its own
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.discretion aé to where and how-tickets are marketed.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Peters.
SEN. PETERS:

Thank you. Does that existing right have General
Assembly oversight as we currently have that right
before us?

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Well, if you mean would it require a change in the
existing law for the Department of Special Services to
expand the means by which they market the Lottery
tickets, no it would not.

If you mean, do we have the legisglative right to
reach out our hand by statute and limit that right,
yes, we do have that right under the current Department
of Special Services system and we would also have that
right under the new system.

So, I can give you as complete an answer as
possible. Whatever rights that obtain in the
Department of Special Services as to marketing would
apply to this new corporation. Whatever statutory
limits the Legislature wants to impose on the

Department of Special Services it could also impose on
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. the new corpbration.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Petersg.
SEN. PETERS:

Thank you, Madam President. Through you to
Senator Nickerson. In your remarks you commented on
this new entrepreneurial venture, and that there will
be revenue inéreases. Would you care to elaborate on
that with respect to expansion of new Lottery games?
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

I'm sure you have the fiscal note which indicates,
as your question refers to, there has been a regular,
let me back up.

There has been a regulér expansion of sales with
or without this bill of Lottery tickets and a regular
expansion of net revenue to the general fund with or
without thig bill. So when we refer to an expansion of
sale, and an expansion of net revénue, that will occur
with or without thig bill. Okay, let’s start from that
'premise.

It is quite correct, as your question assumes,
that we expect an increase in the rate of expansion of

sale and revenue and an increase in the rate of sale in
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.general fund revenue.

And the reason that is expected to take place is
that the new corporation will have the ability to move
more rapidly to deal with market tastes. The current
authority provided to the Department of Special Revenue
allows them to expand in the sense that they frequently
initiate and terminate Lottery games.

For examble, within the category of Instant
Lottery, there are today 24 games. There are 24
Instant Lottery games. The Department of Special
Revenue has the authority to create more of those
instant games, create less of them, so the ability to
create games in the sense of subcategory of instant
games is already there and would continue under the
legislation.

The difference is that the board of directors,
because they allocate their own funds from their own
revenue, could do that on a more entrepreneurial basis,
could move rapidly to take advantage of perceived
market advantages to exit games which had market
disadvantages, as has often been the case and would not
have to rumble through the slowly grinding budget
machinery of the state to accomplish that.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Peters.

00L280
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. SEN. PETERS:

Thank you, Madam President. Thank you, Senator
Nickerson. As I try to understand this amendment
before me, it appears to me that it is an expansion of
gaming in this state, one that I have been consistently
opposed to since I’ve been here. 2And I know that there
are members in the circle that have been consistently
opposed to thé same on both sides of the aisle.

I think that by kidding ourselves into thinking
that we have a Lottery system and this is just
tightening up the administrative practices of that
system is turning a blind eye to what this really does.

And I would ask those members that have
consistently and historically opposed the expansion of
gambling in this state, to stick to their guns, to put
their money where their mouth is, and oppose this
amendment. Thank you.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Gaffey.
SEN. GAFFEY:

Thank you, Madam President. Madam President,
through you to Senator Nickerson.
THE CHAIR:

Please proceed.

SEN. GAFFEY:
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Thank you, Madam President. Senator Nickerson,
I'm trying to go through this amendment very quickly.

Can you tell me, is the Chairman and President of the

new corporation, are those positions, Sir, required to

go through the Executive Nominations and then the

General Assembly for confirmation?
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Madam President, you mentioned two positions.

A TS I A S
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Chairman as a member of the board, would, I believe, go
through the Executive Nomination process. The

President is an operating position, elected by the

board and thus not subject to the Executive Noms
process.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Gaffey.
SEN. GAFFEY:

Thank you, Madam President. One other question,
one or two other questions, through you, Madam

President, to Senator Nickerson.

Senator Nickerson, I noticed on Page 5 that I
finally did locate, it states that the corporation not
the executive branch, shall have the power to determine

whether an individual is qualified to fill a vacancy at
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. the corporation. Is not the exécutive branch, though,
in control of the corporation since‘the executive
branch has the appointing authority of the majority of
members of the corporation?
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Madam Président, the, let me answer your qﬁestion
this way. The analogy would be very precisely to a
private corporation with, as we all know, three tiers
of government. Stockholders, a board and managers.
The stockholder in effect, in this case, would be the
State of Connecticut. It owns all the stock. There is
no stock, but you know what I mean. So that it would
have, it, the state has the'authority to appoint the
board. That is its authority.

The board in turn, as with a private board, has
the authority to determine the selection of those it

employs to manage the company. In other words, the

board at General Motors determines who the President
would be, and that’s the sentence you referred to on
line 152. The board of this corporation would have the
ability to set the qualifications of the terms of the
individuals it employs to run the corporation.

THE CHAIR:
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Senator'Gaffey.
SEN. GAFFEY:

Thank you, Madam President. But in essence,
though, since the corporation, the board of the
corporation, the majority of the members therein, are
appointed by the executive branch, namely, the
Governor. Doesn’t the executive branch retain control
of the board? 'Through you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:
Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes. The answer is yes.
SEN. GAFFEY:

Thank you.

THE CHAIR:
Senator Gaffey.
SEN. GAFFEY:

Thank you, Madam President. And one other
question, Senator Nickerson. You mentioned that the
sale or a sale of the Lottery is ohly conceivable in a
partnership mode in your remarks. I understood this
amendment to disallow any sale of the Lottery or
portion thereof in any mode. 1Is that correct? Through
you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:
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Senator.Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes, that’s absolutély correct. And I refer you
to line 466 which specifically and flatly excludes from
the corporation’s power, the power to sell and
transfer. I did mention the partnership, but I
mentioned it only to reaffirm and, I’'m sorry.

I mentionéd the exclusion of the partnership mode,
only to reaffirm and to support the basic sale
prohibition which is in line 466 and following.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Gaffey.
SEN. GAFFEY:

Thank you, Madam President. I thank you for the
clarification, Sir. Thank you, Madam President.
THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Sir. Will you remark further? Senator
Ciotto.

SEN., CIOTTO:

Thank you, Madam President. To the proponent.
First off, my congratulations, Senator Nickerson on a
fine job. I wish I could go along with you but I
can’t. I respect your ability to put together a
financial package like this but I personally have

serious doubts as to the need of the State of
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Connecticut for this particular type of quasi-public

agency legislation as it pertains to our Lotto.

A question. Did we or did we not take in about
$250 million in a profit form as a result of Lotto
sales during the past year?

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Madam President, the net revenue to the general
fund from 1996 fiscal year operations which are about
to close in a couple of months is estimated to be $244
million.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Ciotto.
SEN. CIOTTO:

Close enough. May I ask, how much more in revenue
ig projected as a result of the formation of this
"gquasi-public agency".

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes, Madam President. Well, I would refer you to
the OFA fiscal note which is attached to this
amendment .

THE CHAIR:
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Senator Ciotto.
SEN. CIOTTO:
I don’t have the fiscal note, Sir, that’s why I'm

asking the question, Senator. Through you, Madam

Pregident.
THE CHAIR: .
Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

R e

Just to provide the numbers quickly, current law
fiscal 96 woﬁld be $244 million. Fiscal 97, $248
million. Assuming we adopt this corporation as in the
legislation before you, in that new form, fiscal 97
would be $271 million. Fiscal 98 would be $291
million, Fiscal 99 would be $306 million and some
further increases beyond that.

THE CHAIR:

: Senator Ciotto.

SEN. CIOTTO:

I have to ask a simple question. Why do we need

§ this type of legislation? We’'re already gaining

% almost $250 million. You’re going to go up to 270,
290. Where do they project this money is going to come
from. Who do they estimate will be purchasing these
tickets? Through you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:

r&l{wﬂ
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Senator.Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Well, let’s see. You’ve asked a lot of questions
there, Senator Ciotto. Let me see if I can piece them
apart and answer them.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Ciotto.
SEN. CIOTTO: |

You can handle it, Senator, I’'m sure, Madam
President.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

As they say on the ball field, I’1ll give it my

best shot. As I mentioned first of all in my response

to Senator Peters, it is true that with or without this

ki

legislation, there will be increases in the revenue.
And I mentioned that the prediction is that the
increase from fiscal 96 to fiscal 97 without this law,
would be about $4 million. That ié to say, from $244
million to $248 million. |

However, if you adopt this law and move in the

entrepreneurial, more nimble, more active form of

management, the estimation is that from fiscal 96, $244

million will go to fiscal 97, $271 million, namely




R AN AR a8

AR

pat . | 259

Senate | | : Monday, May 6, 19@43%2291%

.about $27 million.

Now, as to who it will go to, one would expect
that, I’'m sorry, who will be the customers, one would
logically expect the customers will be the same as
those who currently play Lotto and I have that data
broken down by income and a number of other ways if you
need that.

But suffiée it to say, that basically the Lotto
players, the bulk of them are in the middle income
category from a salary range of $15,000 to $50,000.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Ciotto.

SEN. CIOTTO:

Well, it’s more for clarification. I didn’t quite
get those last two figures. The $50,000, was that the
max? Through you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Well, your question as I intérpreted was, where
will this revenue come from and my answer was, the new

revenue will come from the same characterization of

- players as the old revenue comes from and the 1994

Lotto survey indicates that the bulk of the players are

in the middle income category. So one would expect
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.that to continue.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Ciotto.
SEN. CIOTTO:

In other words, the people that least afford it
will be the people who are buying the most tickets. Is
that safe to say? Through you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR: |

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

You know, I have to tell you, Senator Ciotto,
there was a time when I believed that. But frankly,
the research has shown, contrary to popular opinion,
that is not the case.

The lowest segment of participation in the Lotto
ig in fact the lowest income bracket, $15,000 and
under. The bulk of the Lotto tickets are bought by
people in the $15,000 to $30,000 bracket and the
$30,000 to $50,000 bracket. It starts to decline in
the $50,000 to 875,000 and from there on it declines
rapidly. So the least active income participants in
the Lotto are lower income and the very highestvincome.
The bulk of participants are in middle income.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Ciotto.

o
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.SEN. CIOTTO:
Well, I’'d say thank God for that, Madam President,
the least lower income up to $15,000 are not buying as

many tickets as I suspected they were. But it does

trouble me that those in the $15,000 to $50,000 are
buying more and in the future with the projection that
I just heard, will be buying more.

Now, male ask another question, through you,

Madam President. Was the public hearing ever held on

i iR A D SO e

this quasi-public agency amendment, Sir?
THE CHAIR:
Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:
Thank you, yes. A very extensive public hearing
was held on the Lottery concept before the Finance,

Revenue and Bonding Committee. In fact, as I think

both Senator Sullivan and Jepsen have referenced the
bill as to which a hearing was held was a broader bill
which did contemplate a sale. So the bill that you
have today was the bill that got much broader support

% at the Committee level as a result of the bill and is
closely modeled on the Georgia model which has a quasi-
public corporation wholly owned by the State of
Georgia. That is the bill before us.

So the answer to your question is yes, we had a
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very extensive public hearing. It went on for about
three hours.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Ciotto.
SEN. CIOTTO:
Through you, Madam President. I was of the

impression that that public hearing was held basically

LU e

to make this strictly a private sale, that initially
this whole project started out being, earlier in this

session.

s TSR ™

THE CHAIR:
Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

With all due respect, Senator, that would not be
correct. There was an aspect of the hearing which
dealt with the sale. But there was a great deal of
testimony, I would say the bulk of the testimony at the
public hearing dealt with the quasi-public corporation
structure.

THE CHAIR:

e T R s s e

Senator Ciotto.

s s

SEN. CIOTTO:
Is it safe to say that polls and so forth show
that 80% of the public oppose this type of sale or

disposal of formation of a quasi-public agency?

£
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,THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Well, Senator Ciotto, again, you’ve bundled a
number of questions. Let me piece them apart. I know
of no poll and I would be happy to learn from you if
you have a poll, that deals with thig bill. This bill
has nothing td do with sale.

So I know of no poll that would provide anyone
with the information that would allow them to make the
judgment that you just made, that the public would
oppose this bill. There may be information with regard
to the sale, but I would suggest to you that that is
not relevant to this bill.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Ciotto.
SEN. CIOTTO:

Thank you, Madam Presgident. Also in this
proposal, there is an amount of $250,000 to be awarded
or given or appropriated to the compulsive addicted
gamblers corporation or fund which is under the
regulation or authority of the Department of Mental
Health, I believe.

Now, obviously, somebody’s thinking in putting

this whole package together, show that there’s going to
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-be a need. Currently I think We’re giving them about
$100,000, Madam President. Was any’discussion, any
serious consideration given to the destruction of our
family values by awarding or picking up more money via
the gambling room. Has Connecticut come down that far,
that this is going to make such a difference?

Again, I question, why do we need this? Through
you, Madam Président.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

Thank you, Madam President. Well, Senator Ciotto,

there always has been a need and there will continue to

be a need with or without this bill, to address the

issue of chronic gambling. That is a social problem

which it would be irresponsible for us not to address.
However, it’s important to keep in perspective the

scope of that problem. With or without this bill, we

will have revenues, gross revenues of about $735

%
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million and net profits of about $248 million, with or
% without this bill, from the Lottery. Those are big

Z numbers. And I’ve never heard anyone in the
Legislature in the 10 years I’ve been here say, we

should get out of the Lottery business.

We’re already in the Lottery business. We have

R
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.one of the lérgest corporationé in all of Connecticut
right now. So there’s nothing new about the Lottery.
There’s nothing new about the level of revenues and
there’s nothing new about the number of people that are
participating in it.

So in answer to your question, I would say there’s
nothing new about a pfoblem of compulsive gambling. We
have addressed it, perhaps not fully in the past. We
will continue to‘address it but the extent to which
this bill will affect that will be imperceptible in
light of the state’s prior commitment to the Lottery
business.

THE CHAIR:
Senator Ciotto.
SEN. CIOTTO:
Through you, Madam President. I’'m not suggesting

we get out of the Lottery. The Lottery is here to

stay. I’'m merely suggesting that I have great doubts
about the need and the necessity for this quasi-public

agency being created.

T TR e
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And I also feel, with the Lotto, with the 24
games, I suppose we’ll see a great expansion via
advertising in the papers, in the media. Some of the
strings that are attached now will be untied and

whoever the powers that be operate and maintain and
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-mandate thesé things will be right there pumping the
hucksters. We’ll be getting more than we ever needed
in that area. |

I also know, that as long as there are people
alive, there will be gambling. My main concern here;
is for the people that can least afford it, we’re going
to make it that much more easier, obviously,
entrepreneuriél use of modern technology and electronic
devices and so forth.

I just would like to register my opposition and I
thank you very much. And thank you, Senator Nickerson
for responding to those questions. Thank you.

THE CHAIR:

You’re very welcome, Sir. Will you remark
further? Senator Sullivan.
SEN. SULLIVAN:

Thank you, Madam President. For the second time
on the amendment. First, let me offer a correction to
one of the comments that I made earlier and I think
that one of those days when we ali can be wrong, and
this is one of those occasions where I was.

It is clear in this amendment that not only the
person, but the position will be assigned out of
Special Revenue to a state agency and therefore the

effect of that is to create a new position in that
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-state agency, not to bump someone out of the existing

position. So, so much for correcting my earlier
comment .

Let me also however, correct a more recent
statistic offered in response to Senator Ciotto by
Senator Nickerson, and that has to do with who buys the
tickets.

The statistics are clear that the majority of
individuals purchasing Lottery tickets do not fall in
the lower range of the economy. And that simply stands
to reason, since the majority of people in the State of
Connecticut, fortunately, do not fall in the lower
range of the economy.

However, the statistics are equally clear, and I
think this was Senator Ciotto’s point, that as a
proportion of disposable income, it is abundantly
obvious that there is in that sense, more play by the
poorest among us in this state. So that those who have
the least to spend are essentially spending the most of
what little they have on this kind of petty gaming.

And so, let’s make both those points clear. I was
wrong. Senator Nickerson is right in the spin, but not
right in the response that Senator Ciotto was really
asking for and that is that the burden of the Lottery

as a so-called voluntary tax clearly falls
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~disproportionately on those who should least be

squandering their precious resources on putting
gambling dollars into the coffers of the State of
Connecticut, let alone the coffers of this new quasi-
public, quasi-something agency that we are about to
create.
THE CHAIR:

Will you’remark further? Senator Williams.
SEN. WILLIAMS:

Thank you, Madam President. Through you a
question to the proponent.
THE CHAIR:

Please proceed.

SEN. WILLIAMS:

Through you, Madam President, I’'m taking a look at
the fiscal note and I’'m wondering if I’m reading this
correctly, that the sales in the current year, fiscal
year 96 are $721 million and the projected sales under
current law for fiscal year 97 would be $735 million,
or a difference of $14 million?

THE CHAIR:
Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:
Yes, you are reading correctly. I would only

caution of course, those are projections rather than
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- facts, but those are the projeétions.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Williams.
SEN. WILLIAMS:

Thank you. And through you, Madam President, the
projection for fiscal year 97 under this amendment
would be not $735 million but $829 million? Through
you, Madam Président.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes, again, as a projection, that’s correct.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Williams.

SEN. WILLIAMS:

So then, through you, Madam President, the

difference between the current law which would result
in an estimated increase of $14 million and the
amendment would be an increase of approximately $94.8
million, or approximately seven times the projected
increase. Through you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

I'm not sure I followed the mathematics on the

I e e e e
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. seven times fhe, oh, I get it,.you’re multiplying the
increase from 96 to 97 by a multiple. Normally, an
increase would be taken as a percentage of the base,
rather than doing it that fashion. You’re of course
reading the numbers correctly.

I would observe, of course, that the winnings also
go up. The winnings you’ll see from fiscal 97 would go
from $423 miliion to $482 million, so it’s very
important to keep separate in our minds sales from net
revenue. The net revenue increase is $248 million to
$271 million. So basically, you’re reading the sales
correctly. I don’t argue. I just want you to be sure
to realize that more than half the sales are in fact
returned to the customers as winnings.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Williams.
SEN. WILLIAMS:

Thank you. And through you, Madam President, I
understand that we can gain certain efficiencies,
perhaps, through a quasi-public cdrporation, but I'm
intrigued at the ability to increase sales seven times,
or to go from $14 million in additional sales to
approximately $95 million in additional sales.

Through you, Madam President, how will this be

achieved?




pat : | 271

Senate o o '~ Monday, May 6, 1994)01%3(36

. THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Well, this will be achieved as I mentioned
earlier, by freeing the corporation from the annual
necessity of justifying each move on the expense side
to the Appropriations Committee and the board of
directors and'the management will operate as a
traditional entrepreneurial business does to move more
nimbly, to take advantage of market preferences, to
create incentive commissions for the salesmen and to
act as an entrepreneurial endeaver would rather than as
a bureaucratic endeavor.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Williams.
SEN. WILLIAMS:

Thank you. Madam President, I think that the
projections of an additional $95 million in sales as
opposed to $14 million goes directly to what are called
Lottery enhancements. Additional.advertising and
promotion, additional games. .Simply put, selling a lot
more tickets to perhaps new people and to perhaps many
of the people who are already buying tickets.

And I would like to echo Senator Sullivan’s

comments in terms of who’s purchasing these tickets.




pat : -272

Senate - o Monday, May 6, 1996 DIBQ:BD.?

In northeastérn Connecticut whén I go into a
convenience store to buy a quart of milk, I usually
have to stand in line and sometimes a rather long line
of people waiting to purchase tickets.

The convenience store owners that I’ve talked to
in recent months tell me that the system has never been
better run and that the sale of the Lottery tickets is
beginning to iﬁterfere with the rest of their business
because people like myself and many others have to wait
in long lines, waiting for people to purchase their
Lottery tickets.

You know, I think if we think for a minute about
who those folks are. In northeastern Connecticut there
aren’t many making $50,000 waiting in line to purchase
the Lottery tickets. Actually, new data in an article

that I’'m quoting from Business Week shows that

increasingly, workers at the bottom are staying there.
Only 17% of poor American families moved at least 20%
above the poverty line within a year.

Hourly pay for a man in the bottom fifth, trailed
inflation by more than 5% from 1989 to 1994. I’'m
afraid that increasingly, the promotions that we put
forth for gaming, for the Lottery, promotes the idea
that the only way you’re going to get ahead is to

strike it rich. And unfortunately, the economic data
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.would seem to confirm that.

Therefore, even though I’'m extremely‘glad that the
idea of selling the Lottery outright has perished for
this session, I still have deep reservations about
moving forward with this proposal where $95 million in
additional sales, or again, approximately seven times
the amount of projected sales under current law is
going to have’to be made up, and made up in one way.

By getting more people in my district and all the
districts, to line up at the convenience stores and
part with their money.

Therefore, I would oppose this. Thank you, Madam
President.

THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Sir. Will you remark further? Senator
Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes, I would just observe that the observation
that the Lottery expansion is going to take place under
this bill really cuts too far. We have been expanding
the Lottery for 22 years. Twenty-two years ago when we
went into the Lottery business, revenue was zero and,
I'm sorry, sales was zero and net general fund revenue
were zero. So over a 22 year period, we’ve come with

or without this bill, from zero sales to roughly $750
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million, call it three quarters of a billion sales,

already. And in the 10 years I’ve been here, I’ve
never heard a word of complaint.

We’ve come from zero impact on the general fund
because that’s where we were 22 years ago, to a quarter
of a billion, or $250 million and I never heard any
complaint.

Suddenly,rwe now are concerned about expanding the
Lottery. Where have those people been who are
concerned about expanding the Lottery for the last 22
years? We have one of the largest corporations in
Connecticut right now in the Lottery, right now.

And I can understand, I certainly can understand
the intellectual rigor of those who say we shouldn’t
expand the Lottery and we should disband it. But I
have a great concern of those who say, well, we should
expand the Lottery and we have been expanding it and
that’s great, we rely on it but let’s stop today. I
don’t understand that. Thank you, Madam President.
THE CHAIR: |

Senator DiBella.

SEN. DIBELLA:

Thank you, Madam President. Through you to

Senator Nickerson. What percentage of the total sales

are sold to Connecticut residents?

004309
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. THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Madam President, I don’t have a number on that and
I don’t know that, I don’t have a number on that and I
don’t know if the Department of Special Revenue does.
My guess is that I’'m sure you would probably share
this, that thé overwhelming bulk of sales are to
Connecticut citizens.

THE CHAIR:

Senator DiBella.
SEN. DIBELLA:

Through you, Madam President, you’re telling me
that the Division of Special Revenue has no number as
to the percentage of sales that are generated from
Connecticut residents?

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

That is what they just told me and I don’t know
.how they would. If you walk into a grocery store, you
don’t declare what country you’re from or what state
you live in. You just buy the ticket.

THE CHAIR:

Senator DiBella.

00L310
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.SEN. DIBELLA:

Through you, Madam President, I think that
Rothchild in their assessment of those people that will
play the Lottery not only broke it down to Connecticut
residents, but broke it down into economic levels of
Connecticut residents. I would assume with that
sophistication that they can come within five or ten
percentage points as to the bulk of play that takes
place in the State of Connecticut.

When they do gaming projections for the casino,
they could give you a relatively close perspective with
respect to the percentage of people that would gamble
in the State of Connecticut and those people from the
surrounding states that would participate in that
process.

I can’'t believe that Rothchild with its
sophistication and understanding of the Lottery and the
proposal to sell the Lottery couldn’t come up with a
number and Special Revenue who has been in this
business for how many years doesn/t have a fairly
decent handle on where their sales are generated and at
least within a relative degree of sensitivity the
percentage of sales that occur in Connecticut.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
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-SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes, Madam President. For the‘third_time, not to
repeat. There is neither a Rothchild survey nor a
Department of Special Revenue survey which would
provide the home state of residents of ticket buyers of
the Lottery.

People wander into a grocery store, they buy a
Lottery. Now'you refer to the casino. That’s an
entirely different matter. All the states around us
have Lotteries and therefore one would not normally
expect that there would be a lot of cross border
purchases. That’s of course not true with the Lottery
and I'm sorry, that’s not true of course with the
casino and that gets into an entirely different world
of interstate commerce where the importance of
understanding one’s market is very clear.

New York does not have any casinos. Massachusetts
is about to have an Indian one. We debated the
interstate aspect of casinos very much. I have never
heard, any issue of the interstate competition of a
state Lottery, so I don’t have any answer to your
question and neither does the Department of Special
Revenue, nor does Rothchild.

THE CHAIR:

Senator DiBella.
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-SEN. DIBELLA:

Thank you, Madam President. I'm getting a sense
of dismay with respect to the type of people that are
running Special Revenue that can’t determine within a
reasonable percentage, the marketplace in which they
operate, especially the number of Connecticut residents
that deal in this area.

I would Sbeculate to say, though, it’s got to be
in the high 80% or 90% of the number of people that
purchase Lottery tickets that are Connecticut
residents. I say that because one of the most
significant issues here and as you take very lightly,
or as is taken very lightly, the issue of expansion of
the Lottery. It becomes more an issue that is more
basic than that.

It is the issue of expanding a gaming opportunity
that provides, provides the vast majority of that
expansion on disposable income within the State of
Connecticut.

I supported the casino bill énd I supported it for
several reasons. Economic development, job creation,
things of that nature that created jobs for entry level
people.

This does none of those things. All it does is

feed off disposable income in the State of Connecticut

00L313
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.that traditibnally if not going to the Lottery, would
go to other things as restaurants, movie theaters and
things of that nature.

So what we are doing is encouraging, and the word
entrepreneurialism, or to be entrepreneurial by wvirtue
of this new corporation means what we are going to do
is expand the games, expand the advertising and you
will see the distasteful advertising that forced this

General Assembly in years past to correct. The type of

advertising that preys on people with respect to take a

shot, win big, this is your chance to get your pot of

gold. Totally different than that what a casino gaming
@ requirement would create.

This is a situation where you’re going out and you
will prey on specific people in Connecticut that

traditionally play Lotto for a whole lot of reasons.

But what we will do is through the use of advanced
advertising, deception and enticement, create more

gambling and more disposable income to be evaporated

from what it would have been directed towards. Those
are Connecticut businesses, restaurants, movie theaters
and things of that nature where people go to spend
disposable income.

So in the end, we don’t see a net gain, we see a
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net loss, because what it does is, it affects




pat : 280

Senate o : Monday, May 6, 1996(}DL%3 ‘5

-negatively, it affects negativély those businesses that
normally would capture that portion-of disposable
income that will go to the sale of a Lottery ticket,
which means you will not be enhancing the employment
numbers. You won’t be enhancing employment
opportunity, you will be reducing employment
opportunity.

So that the whole question of Lotto and the

AT T e

entrepreneurial nature of this new corporation will be
to entice people into a different form of gaming, a

different type of game, an expanded game, but again, it

will be enticing people to use the disposable income
that they would normally use in some different type of

endeavor that would create jobs, the restaurant

industry, the theater industry, things of that nature,
sports, the Whalers and things of that nature. It
means there’s less disposable income for those types of
things.

And to add to that, the vast majority of that

RGN T g e - R

money, and I would speculate, but I think very closely,
that it’s between 85% and 90% of the total revenue
that’s generated off the sale of Lottery tickets are

those people that live in the State of Connecticut.

And I’'1l1 bet you I’'m not within four or five percentage

points from that real number.
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But I’m.also surprised thét the Division of
Special Revenue and Rothchild couldn’t come up with a
number using some mechanism to determine just about
where that number rests with respect to Connecticut
residents and their participation in the Connecticut
Lottery.

I think that the arguments that have been made
this evening Qery conclusively that the sale of the
Lottery made no sense and the privatization issue is no
more than verbiage and the ability to allow the Lottery
to be taken out of the control of the General Assembly
and ultimately the people of the State of Connecticut.

The gaming issue and the issue of utilization of
advertising and other methods to create additional
sales of revenue tickets has traditionally rested
within the responsibility of the General Assembly, so

that when distasteful advertising is used or things of

that nature that the Legislature feels is improper,

that can be reversed.

A A S A

g Instead, what we’re talking about increasing
efficiency by taking it out of the control of the

General Assembly. I think it’s a bad move. I think

it’s something as we go down the road in the next
couple of years you’ll see reversed by virtue of the

actions of what they call a separate and distinct
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- corporation Eo create an entrepreneurial environment
and I think that is the issue that will come back to
haunt this General Assembly and I think you’ll see
changes in this legislation in the years to come.

But again, there has been a proposal made and
privatization seems to be the catch word here and we’re
going to privatize the prisons, the Lottery and
everything elée and because the recommendation was made
to go this direction and we couldn’t sell a bad idea, a
fully bad idea to the General Assembly, we’re going to
sell half the idea, and that’s so-called the
privatization of the Lottery to create a more efficient
environment.

I don’t think that’s the case. I think that the
operation is fine where it exists and I think that

given the imagination, I would hope, and the creativity

| of the people that run this Special Revenues, that they
could create a more efficient Lottery internally,
rather than having to expand the facility to those
people who can least afford to see that disposable

§ income be moved away from the traditional utilization

% of digposable income, that being your restaurants and

| other types of businesses that depend on disposable
income for their success and for their survival.

So I would oppose this bill on that basis and I
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-would concur‘with Senator Sullivan and the other
Senators that have raised great skepticism about the
proposal to so-call privatize the Lottery.
THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Senator. Senator Colapietro.
SEN. COLAPIETRO:

Thank you, Madam President. I just want to
comment briefiy on what Senator Nickerson was talking.
about, where have they been you know, last year and the
year before and the year before that. And why now?
Well, I think that’s pretty obvious. Our Lottery has

been probably the most successful in the country up

until now.

And the reason we’re questioning it now is because
it’s the first time I’'ve ever heard of anything like
this and I said it last night. You got a little
problem, close your eyes and privatize. Just sell it.

Another formal burning of the furniture in the

A AL S R A

fireplace to keep the house warm.

What we’re doing here is creating a corporation.

I mean, we’re trying to help businesses survive but
we’re just going to create one of our own and knock
some more state employees out of jobs. And we don’t
know what it will do.

I just want to ask, through the Chair, Madam
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President, before you leave, Mr. Nickerson. We’'re

going to have another $95 million coming in supposedly
because of all this extra advertising and marketing and
what not. With all those great ideas, why has not
anyone questioned why we don’t do the same thing? We
own the Lottery. It’s well under control. It’s very
successful. If we’re so great in finding other people
to figure out’how to market, why can’t we do that
ourselves?
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Madam President, this is the darndest debate I’ve
been through. I cannot relate, I cannot relate the
questions to the bill. I just can’t do it.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson --
SEN. NICKERSON:

I don’t umbrage lightly, but Senator DiBella used
the term deceptive advertising. I think that was an
unhappy choice of words. I think it was a particularly
unhappy choice of words in light of Section 15 of this
bill which says, and I’1ll read it to you.

The corporation shall include in its advertising,

a prominent and clear statement of the average chances




1
.
|
|
i

pat - ‘ 285

Senate | ‘ : Monday, May 6, 1996

-of winning per Lottery ticket.

We have gone to considerable lengths‘to be sure
that there is no deceptive advertising. I really think
that was an unfortunate choice of term. Very
unfortunate.

Now, in response to Senator Colapietro’s question.
His premise is, let’s found a corporation and throw
people out of'work. Three days we have negotiated on
this bill to be sure that not one person was knocked
out of work. Senator Sullivan was both correct, and
gracious in correcting his earlier statement and
referring to the bill’s maintenance, not only of the
collective bargaining agreement, not only of the
engagement of state employees who may want to leave
this department and go elsewhere, but the maintenance
of their position in another state.

Not one employee will suffer one hour of lost
wages, and there will be no deceptive advertising.
Really, the debate is so far from this bill I wonder
where we are.

Now, you ask, as I think four other Senators have
asked, how will we do this? This is, I hate to say
this, this last time I’1l1l answer this question. We
will expand the sales revenue from the Lottery as any

board or business who were given the path the state has

00L3

20




pat . | 286

Senate o o Monday, May 6, 1996 J(1; 37 |

.been on for the last 22 years énd running a business
which has come from a zero revenue to $235 million.
From zero net to the general fund to $248 million.

There will be efficiencies. There will be a

marketing endeavor. There will be a freedom and a
nimbleness to move the advertising dollars and the game
dollars to satisfy the public need, as you would in any
business and,’as will occur with or without this bill.

And I’1ll just close on the note, Senator

Colapietro, I hope you understand the projections that
I think Senator Gaffey and I read. With or without
this bill, Lottery revenues will increase. With or
without this bill, the net impact to the general fund
will increase. There’s nothing new in the Lottery and
there’s nothing new in increasing the Lottery. We
simply are doing it in a more entrepreneurial fashion.

But I hope you regret the term bumping people out

of work and I hope Senator DiBella regrets the term

deceptive advertising.
THE CHAIR:

é Senator Colapietro.
SEN. COLAPIETRO:

Thank you, Senator Nickerson. Through you, Madam

President, for the answer to the question I didn’t ask,

A A TP e

and I'm surprised that your answer is going so far away
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- from my question.

My question was, if we can come up with all these
bright ideas on who can do the marketing and enhance
our own Lotto, which has been successful in the past
umpteen years, why then hasn’t anyone tried to do that
in house. Is that a better word for it? Through you,
Madam President.

THE CHAIR: |

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Well, I did answer that, but let’s cover it for a
sixth time. Today, the Lottery expenses are governed
by the General Assembly. That means an 18 month lead
time in making changes. No corporation could survive
in the rapidly changing retail market that the Lottery
does, survive successfully and grow with that stricture
on it. We don’t have incentive compensation because
the current rules of compensating members of the
Department of Special Revenue don’t allow that.

So, two moves that I would suggest to you that
many other state lotteries, particularly Georgia and
others have successfully employed would be a greater
freedom in the board of directors to budget their
numbers. A greater freedom on the part of the board of

directors to expand the incentives for salesmen and the
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~ability to be creative in running this as a

corporation. That is the Georgia model. That is the
basis on which the projections are here before you.

If you accept the projections, then that will
happen. If you do not accept the projections then that
won’t happen, but I don’t think I can you know, talk
you into liking it if you don’t want to.

THE CHAIR: |

Senator Colapietro.
SEN. COLAPIETRO:

Through you, Madam President, I respectfully
disagree with your philosophy. I believe that it can
be enhanced and probably can be done better, and I
believe we’ve done such a good job in the Lotto for the
last so many years that we could probably continue to
do that and enhance it more as well without forming a
quasi-public corporation.

My next question would be, who would set the
salaries of this quasi-corporation group of whoever’s
running this. Who would set the éalaries and would
that come out of the new enhancements and would that be
profit driven. I guess those would be three questions
so save me time. Through you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.




pat - . 289

Senate o | ‘ Monday, May 6, 1996 00L32%

'SEN. NICKERSON:

Well, as far as where the salaries would come
from, all of the expenses to go toward operating the
Lottery system would be under the roof of the new
corporation, not under the general fund budget.

Who would set them? The board, of course.

SEN. COLAPIETRO:

So the bdard would have control over the salaries.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Colapietro.

SEN. COLAPIETRO:

Through you, Madam President.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes.

SEN. COLAPIETRO:

And that board could in fact probably be profit
driven, have probably double the salaries of the people

running the state Lotto as it is now. Is that true?

THE CHAIR:
Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

SN AN M A s

The board would be charged with the responsibility
of allocating its resources, both salary, advertising,
technology and whatever else they deemed to be in the

best interests of improving the sales and net revenue
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. of the corpofation.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Colapietro.
SEN. COLAPIETRO:

Through you, Madam President. Then it would be
possible for us to, for the corporation to raise those
extra revenues and therefore be in profit driven, not
give it back Eo the state as we would in our own Lotto,
state owned Lotto.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

No, that would not be possible because the board
is appointed by the Governor and this Legislature and
it would be the job of that board as appointees of
state elected officials to see that the corporation was

managed in the best interests of the owner, which is

the state and most certainly not managed in the best
interests of the salaried management who are not
% owners.

THE CHAIR:

SRR

Senator Colapietro.

N

SEN. COLAPIETRO:

Thank you, Madam President. Thank you, Senator

Nickerson.
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. THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Sir. Will you remark further? Senator
Jepsen.

SEN. JEPSEN:

Yes, thank you, Madam President. Just to respond
to several of the points that have been made so far.
Every time I engage in a debate on this issue, somebody
from the othef side makes the point that the bottom 15%
and wealth of our population buy the least number of
tickets except for the richest 2% or 3%.

Of course the poorest 15% don’t buy many Lottery
tickets because they don’t have any money. The point
is, that this is unmistakably perhaps the most
regressive form of revenue raising in our state.

If you look at the broad sweep of who buys tickets
as a proportion of income, it is incredibly regressive
because it focuses most heavily on working class
people, working class families, middle income people.

Call it what you will. They focus only on that

bottom 15%. The simple fact is that this is a

mechanism for exploiting people in the working classes

and working middle income people.
Secondly, this is very inefficient as a source of
revenues. When we impose a sales tax or an income tax

or an excise tax, the cost of administration compared
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to the revenﬁes that the state‘receives is minuscule,
around 1%, 1.5%. It is tiny, compared to what the
state gets back.

This is an incredibly wasteful way for the state
to raise money because 5 cents off each ticket goes to
the vendor. Two or 3 cents on top of that goes for
regular administration, advertising and the like. You
end up spendihg a dime or more to pull in a dollar of
revenue. So this is an incredibly inefficient.

So all the talk about privatization and efficiency
and how we want to do things better and more cheaply,
this creates a drag on our economy like no other source
of income does.

Senator Nickerson has said, he’s been up here for

10 years. He hasn’t heard any voices saying how we

should be cutting back on the Lottery. Well, perhaps
he hasn’t been listening. It’s perfectly clear on the
record and one of the reasons we’re here today is

because we have made as a deliberate policy of

1
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restriction on growth, of gaming through the Lottery in
this state. We’ve done it by restricting advertising
budgets. We’ve done it by restricting the number of
games that can be used. And when advertising has been
offengive, we’ve demanded that it come off the air.

So we’ve made a deliberate policy of restricting
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~gaming in the state. There has been growth, but it

could have been a lot more, it would have been a lot

more but for the deliberate effofts of the state and

this Legislature, and that’s the kind of control that
will be gone if this is done.

Finally, and I wasn’t going to mention this, but
Senator Colapietro I think, very correctly raised the
issue of compénsation for executives. And Senator
Nickerson made the comment that of course the board
would act in the best interests of the state.

Well, that board might conclude, that board might
well conclude that the best interest of the state lies
in hugely increasing the income of those who are
serving the Lottery.

You and I may not agree with that particular
decision. We may not agree with that board’s decision
that doubling, tripling, quadrupling, the salaries of
the top executives is in the best interest of the
state. But you know what? We don’t have a control
over that decision any more.

So for all those reasons on top of the ones that
were mentioned earlier, I continue to urge opposition
to this amendment.

THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Senator. Will you remark further?
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. Will you remérk further? Senafor Penn.
SEN. PENN:

Thank you, Madam President. Again, I, too, will
be very brief in this. I think a lot of truisms have
been spoken either to opposition of this particular
bill and again, I hear Senator Nickerson saying where
was everybody. I, too, may be somewhat rhetorical in
asking the saﬁe question, where was he when we were
trying to put jobs and economic development and
bringing the state to a better source of revenue during

the debates.

And for the life of me, I see two ironies here.
One, again, as I said, maybe a week or so ago when
people rise to support gaming who were so adamant about
gaming. Unless I’'m lookiﬁg at the wrong books on the
definition of gaming and how one, I guess it would be
up to the beholder, when they want to choose it and
when they want not to choose it, that’s gaming,

expansion of gaming.

But I think what this particﬁlar bill is aimed so
directly at the heart of the residents of the State of
Connecticut. The first irony is this. The numbers.
Lottery. This game originated in Harlem, where it was
a game of pennies. Black number writers used to do it

exploiting the neighborhoods. A lot of people’s hopes
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-and dreams, barticularly those.who could least afford
it, were playing their pennies and nickels on numbers,
hoping to pay rent, hoping to subsidize medial income
that they didn’t have.

And from that number racket in Harlem when Dutch
Scholtz took it, and from Dutch Scholtz to Al Capone.
From Al Capone to the State of Connecticut and the
Governor and ﬁhe General Assembly. That’s the issue of
the Lottery. That’s where it came from the numbers
game. And it started off with pennies, but it’s still
a game of hopes and dreams for a lot of people who can
least afford it.

I hear a lot of truisms that some disposable
income and a lot in neighborhoods where it’s not so
disposable. The very attraction of what we want to do
here again is go at the hearts and the souls of the
residents of the State of Connecticut to purge, and as
Senator DiBella sgaid also, prey on those folks again,
our residents, again, who we tax. Again, those who
have dreams and hopes and aspirations, hoping‘to strike
it rich.

And for the life of me, as Senator DiBella also
said, trying to get a handle on what percentage of
those gamblers would be Connecticut residents, and I

can’t believe my esteemed colleague that OPM cannot
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- provide thosé numbers, particularly when it has so many
numbers on the gaming.

That was very easily providable. We had it down
to last resident who would go into a casino and lose
their disposable income. Now, because it’s an avenué
that they choose to take, nobody has any numbers.
Nobody can tell you exactly how many Connecticut
residents wili be affected by the expansion of gaming
in the Lotto.

And though we do have already privatization of our
Lottery games and again, I’1ll leave that alone for
another day. But, Madam President, some of the reasons
that I mentioned, some of the reasons that were
mentioned in the larger picture of gaming seems to
elude those folks who now choose to tell us this is a
great enterprise for the State of Connecticut.

And truly, I don’t knock them for not wanting to
see expansion in the gaming if that was their
conviction. But it doesn’t seem that that’s their
conviction when you choose to do éomething else because
it now suits you to do it. Not whether it’s right or

wrong for the residents of the State of Connecticut,

because politics and other things enter in. I
understand politics.

But be truthful to thine own self at least.
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.Defend that. And I do, again, with great regret, do

not see why we can’t have some of the numbers that
should be afforded this circle when we’re asked to talk
about the expansion of gaming and what it does and will
mean to the residents of the State of Connecticut
rather disposable or nondisposable income.

So with that, Madam President, thank you very much
and I oppose Ehe bill.

THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Senator. Will you remark further?

Will you remark further? Senator Daily.
SEN. DAILY:

Thank you very much, Madam President. When we
considered this item tonight, many of the issues that
surround gaming and gambling have been discussed for
years, going back to the time that the state first
adopted the Lottery as a source of revenue.

And at that time, the people of the State of
Connecticut understood two promises. That the state
would take care of this and managé it and guard it
zealously and that the money would go to education.

Tonight we’re here to try to break the last of

those promises. I think the state should guard this

very, very carefully. I think the state is the only

one who should be the arbiter and the regulator.
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And Senétor Nickerson, I Would ask you, when you
were talking about the savings that‘would_be present in
the new plan, the new gaming board wouldn’t have to
justify their expenses to the Legislature. To whom
would they justify their expenses?

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

The new gaming board would set the budget,
including the expenses, and their effectiveness in
doing that would be judged as any board would be in the
private sector as they came up for reappointment.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Daily.
SEN. DAILY:

Thank you very much, Senator Nickerson. I do
respectfully, through you, Madam President, suggest to
you, Senator that that’s simply not satisfactory when
you’re dealing with something like gambling.

It has been said but it’s beén proven in the past,
the expansion is possible and doable without any kind
of privatization. We’ve had growing Lottery revenues.
Moreover, we’ve had in the past campaigns that
generated much more excitement and participation and

the people of the state responded immediately and some

004333
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of those adsAwere taken from the ailr virtually
instantly, something ﬁhat‘we were able to do and will
not be able to do again.

But the idea of advertising brings up another
question that I think should have come into play in an
answer about where the market is. We have an
advertising program and there’s a market for that
advertising and a geographic distribution. We must
know from that where we expect to make money and we
must know from the projected $90 million increase,
where that increase would come from.

Is it still that we don’t have that kind of
information? Through you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:
Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

Madam President, I’'m not sure that’s a question.
] Let me go back to the comment on state control. We
% don’t give up one iota of legislative control over

% advertising. The entire powers of this corporation are
| % a part of this act, an amendable act at any time.
:'% Tomorrow we could pass an amendment limiting the
| advertising of this corporation. We don’t give up one
iota of legislative control.

Now, again, where would the additional revenue
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.come from? Iﬁ would come of coﬁrse from the play of
Lottery. Who plays the Lottery? Well, Senator DiBella
mentioned, he said it’s an, his estimate would be
naturally in excess of 90% of the play would come from
within Connecticut and I would agree with that. I’m
not sure what the big deal about that is since all of
our surrounding states have lotteries.

Traditioﬁally, you would expect that the play in
the Lottery in any one state to come from the citizens
of that state. You don’t drive from Hartford to
Worcester to play the Massachusetts Lottery, so you
figure the Massachusetts Lottery is played by
Massachusetts people, the Connecticut Lottery is played
by the Connecticut people. I’m really not sure what
the big deal is.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Daily.
SEN. DAILY:

Through you, Madam President, I think the point
has been made and I’ve heard it méde repeatedly, the
big deal is taking disposable income from the residents
of the state.

And my question, and I think you’ve answered it,
was that I thought that data should have been present

in whatever marketing plan we have now.
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The last part of my question has to do with
employees and retaining jobs. I think that you’ve made
it very clear and articulately and eloquently so, that
not one person works in this Division of Special
Revenue today will lose their job as a result of this
action.

They can stay in this new formed division, or they
can move over into state employment in another agency
without losing a day’s work or losing any of their
benefits or their level of employment, as I understand
it. But who will they force out in order for them to
have a job.

We’ve just adopted a budget which has about $100
million in lapses. That means we’re going to have
massive layoffs, so those people, if they, we will have
to bump state employees. So how could there be no loss
of jobs?

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

I don’t mean to smiie too much, Senator Daily.
This is our fourth time around this question. I refer
you to line 176 which says that when an employeé of the
Department of Special Revenue‘who is not employed by

the corporation and who is reassigned to his position,

00L336
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~he shall be feassigned with hié position to another
state agency.

What that means in.law ig, not only will the
employee be offered a job in another agency, but hisg
position, his legal entitlement to be employed shall be
assigned, and therefore no one in that new agency shall
be bumped. That was Senator Sullivan’s comment of
about a half én hour ago when he corrected his
statement of an hour ago, indicating that there might
be some bumps.

And he said, I was, this is quoting Senator
Sullivan, I was wrong. Under line 176 no one will be
bumped. So I can only quote Senator Sullivan to answer
your question.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Daily.

SEN. DAILY:

Through you, Madam President. Thank you for

indulging me, but I would ask the clarification from

you. When an employee, the Division of Special Revenue

goes to another agency, because they choose not to stay

a job because that person goeg? We just increase the

z with Special Revenue, no one in that other agency loses
g payroll and the personnel count in another agency
:

because of this?
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. THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Exactly.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Daily.
SEN. DAILY:

Thank yoﬁ very much. And thénk you for your time,
Senator Nickerson. I think that’s another dreadful way
to do business and if there were any other proposal
before us and we said we would just willy nilly
increase the size of other state agencies, we’d
certainly be subject to well deserved criticism. Thank
you.

THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Senator. And before the Chair
recognizes other individuals, I would like to remind
members to stick to the issue at hand on Senate
Amendment "A" and that at sometimes this evening, the
debate appears to be repetitive aﬁd redundant .
Questions have been asked repeatedly and answered
repeatedly. Senator Harp.

SEN. HARP:
Thank you, Madam President. I’m actually going to

ask some questions specifically on the amendment.
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~Section 13 aﬁd 14, through you; Madam President. I
guess I'm really confused about the.makeup of this
entity and how it handles money. It says in Section 13
that they have the ability to set up a special account
and that let’s see, I’'m trying to see exactly what it
is, but anyway, they set up this special account and
all the proceeds from the Lottery go into that account
and then the ﬁresident can use the resources in that
account to pay for expenses.

I guess my questions becomes, then, after all the
expenses have been paid, the prizes, the current
operating expenses and the funding reserves, then a
certification is given to the State Treasurer and I'm
assuming then a transfer goes into the general fund.

Who oversees the corporation to assure that the
accounting is appropriate and that the state is getting
the appropriate transfer into the general fund of the
dollars?

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

In the first instance, the board would. And in
the second instance, the Legislature has provided
quarterly and annual reports on an audited basis, so

that would be the two level check.
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.'THE CHAIR:

Senator Harp.
SEN. HARP:

Through you, Madam President, can you tell me how
often transfers are made into the general fund based
upon this amendment?

THE CHAIR:
Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes, that would be weekly.
THE CHAIR:
Senator Harp.
SEN. HARP:
So the transfer actually, Madam President, through

you the transfers are made weekly. Okay. And through

you, Madam President, how often does somebody oversee,

some auditing body oversee the manner in which that’s

I
|

been done?
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Well, the board would oversee this every day. The
Treasurer would be in receipt of a written
certification, so the Treasurer would also be involved

on a daily and weekly basis and the Legislature would
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receive quarﬁerly reports.

So you have the board, the Treasurer and the
Legislature all involved in that oversight process.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Harp.

SEN. HARP:

Through you, the Treasurer is getting
certificationé of estimates, though, correct?
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

I’'m awfully sorry. I didn’t hear the question.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Harp.

SEN. HARP:

The board, I mean the Treasurer is getting
certifications of estimates, according to this.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.

o
!
-
>

SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes. The way it would work, again, as with any
company is, the budget for expenses would be set in
advance, prior to the opening of a fiscal year, and as
receipts come in, they would be apportioned between

commissgions, winnings, expenses, and the balance turned
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over to the Treasurer. The esﬁimate simply refers to a
week to week basis but the budget wQuld be under the
control of the board, having established it in advance
and the officer making that estimate would be subject
to the control of the board and reporting to the board
to make sure that his estimates conform to the board.

This would be in accordance with normal corporate
practice Wheré the board sets a budget and requires the
chief financial officer to adhere to that budget, and
that would be the case here.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Harp.
SEN. HARP:

Thank you, Madam President. Through you, another
question on Section 14. Can you explain the licensing
function of a new corporation versus the Division of
Special Revenue. It seems to me as if the Division of
Special Revenue, at least I infer from what I’ve read
here, that they will still have some responsibility for
licensing. |
THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:
Yes, indeed, that’s correct, and you raise a very

good point. One of the programmatic advantages to this

00L 3!
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.plan as I indicated some time ago, is precisely the

point that you make. Today, sale of Lottery tickets
and licensing of agents who are viewed as qualified to
sell Lottery tickets is done in the same agency,
Special Revenue.

Whereas under this act, sale of Lottery tickets
will be done by the corporation and licensing will be
done by the Départment of Special Revenue, thus
creating an appropriate and beneficial separation of
those regulators and regulatees.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Harp.
SEN. HARP:

Through you, Madam President. I think it’s pretty
confusing, though in Section 14 because it says, the
corporation may sell Lottery tickets at any location in
the state determined by the president, etc., and yet
the ability to license those places remains in the
Division of Special Revenue. How do the two come
together?

THE CHAIR:
Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:
Well, very simply. No agent can sell without

having a license. The board will determine where they

001343
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- think a licehse would best go,‘but before that goes
into place, a license must be issued by the Department
of Special Revenue.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Harp.
SEN. HARP:

Thank you, Madam President. Through you. So are
you saying thét this intent, then, is that the board
makes a general, geographic determination of where the
sales might go, or do they identify a specific
location, for example a specific vendor in a specific
place on a specific street.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Well, the board and the corporation would identify
a specific vendor, but subject to that vendor being
able to obtain a license from the Division of Special
Revenue.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Harp.
SEN. HARP:

Through you, Madam President. Doesn’t that seem
like it’s a duplicative process?

THE CHAIR:
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Senator.Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Just the reverse. It’s a two level decision as a
business matter, to determine where it is in the best
interest of the corporation to sell through agent X,
and wholly apart from that, a separate determination as
to whether that agency has the requisite qualifications
in the view of regulators. Far from being duplicative,
I would view that as appropriate check and balance
which the current department unfortunately lacks.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Harp.
SEN. HARP:

Thank you, Madam President. I don’t believe that
the responses to my questions made me feel more secure
about the security of dollars for example. It would
seem to me that if we’re going to have a quasi-state
entity with employees that are state employees and yet
it being set aside that there would be some difficulty
in transferring the funds, which is the main reason
that we’re doing this.

I think that we’ve made it more convoluted and
complex. As well, I think, the licensing of the new
locations and the new vendors has again become a more

convoluted and complex process than we currently have.

00L3LY
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And instead'bf reducing the ovérall bureaucracy, I
think that we have in this amendment, added to the
bureaucracy and also added to the insecurity of the
resources of the revenue that we expect to be drawing
from this particular amendment.

And for those reasons, I would have a real serious
problem supporting this amendment.

THE CHAIR: |

Thank you, Senator. Will you remark further?
Senator Prague.

SEN. PRAGUE:

Thank you, Madam President. Through you to
Senator Nickerson. Senator Nickerson, I may have been
out of the room when you answered a question concerning
stocks for instance. Can this quasi-public agency
issue this corporation, issue stock to be purchased by
private investors?

THE CHAIR:

Senator Nickerson.
SEN. PRAGUE:

If you have answered that already, Senator
Nickerson, I’'m sorry to make you repeat that.

SEN. NICKERSON:
That’s okay, Senator Prague, happy to oblige.

This board and this corporation are not empowered to
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.sell any assét, any stock, any.partnership interest or
in any way distribute any ownership or any portion of
the business. The entire business will remain under
this legislation exclusively under the ownership and
management of the corporation without any sharing with
any other owner.
THE CHAIR:

Senator ﬁrague.
SEN. PRAGUE:

Through you to Senator Nickerson. Senator
Nickerson, is this at any time in the present and in
the future?

THE CHAIR:
Senator Nickerson.
SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes, that’s exactly correct, under line 465.
SEN. PRAGUE:

Thank you, Senator Nickerson.

THE CHAIR:

Thank you. Will you remark further? Will you
remark further? If not, would the Clerk please --
excuse me, Senator Bozek.

SEN. BOZEK:
Thank you, Madam President. Madam President, this

particular proposal to create a quasi-public agency is

00L3L7
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-not one that I support, nor constituents of mine in the

New Britain and Berlin area. There’s always some
suspect when the state is going to take some action on
a policy in this direction when we have a successful
agency.

One of the most disappointing facets about this
area which I was not surprised when I looked at the
fiscal note, Was that the plan for the increase in
revenue. The increase in revenue and the difficulty
with this public sale before was the same. If we sell
the Lottery and somebody else had promised us more
money by virtue of a percentage that we would be
redeemed from a sale in its other operation, it manes
that it has to be marketed more aggressively.

And in this document here, it purports that this
agency can well do that as they may. What’s going to
happen is, what’s going to occur is they’re going to
market it more aggressively and the people on the lower
end who normally for sake of argument may spend $5 and
$10 and $20 a week and of course more, are going to be
subjected to spending prbbably anywhere f:om $7, $8, to
$10. Those that spend $10 are going to spend near $15,
and so on, those in the $20 are going to spend $25.

Disposable income will go away. The state will

make some money. But the quality and the benefit that
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.the people réceive will be the same. The chances will
not be improved, just that they will be marketed more.

And it brings to mind one time a few years ago
when the State of Connecticut had marketed one of their
advertisements which showed a gentleman, a guy fishing
in a boat and he was telling the public that you should
be where I am. I bet all my money on the Lottery and
now I can reléx and I can enjoy myself.

It was the wrong message. The state received a
number of calls and the marketing advertisement was
withdrawn. What I fear is that this agency, we will
not have the same quick reaction when this agency gets
to marketing all new endeavors because they want to
prove that they can make more money.

The second facet of this disappointment is, in
marketing, in making more money, what I think we’re
trying to do is, we’re trying to establish an agency by
virtue of the proposal and I won’t name whoever is
behind this but it’s not a Democratic Governor.

This particular proposal will set in motion the
success rate that the state is making more money from
gambling from the way it’s running these operations,
and therefore gambling per se, casinos per se, other
areas and instruments of gambling, will be marketed to

the public as positive areas for the State of
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- Connecticut to find its new reéources and additional
resources of monies.

And the people who will run these other agencies
of gambling that we will support, will be the type of
people we probably will not want to have in the state.
And the people who will make those types of monies
gsimilar to the Indians who take their money at this
time, do not deposit it in the state, do not deposit it
in this country. 1It’s deposited and spent outside of
this country.

We’re going to have other entities in the future
who will expand gambling, take disposable income, turn
our state all the way around for a short period of time
while the money is good. And when it’s not, it will
fall by the wayside.

There’s a number of questions that were satisfied
by Senator Nickerson and I respect his genuine
gentlemanly answer to a lot of the questions that I
held myself in suspect. I wanted to cover disposable
income problem that we’re having é problem with and I
wanted to cover the area --

THE CHAIR:

Senator Bozek, do you have another point that

you’d like to make.

SEN. BOZEK:

004350
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I'm trying to cut out somé of the notes that I
made and questions that I made as we went along, Madam
President. In summary, I’m exposed to the expansion of
this particular quasi-public agency because I fear the
expansion of gambling and what it purports to present
itself in the years ahead for other expanded gambling.

And I’'m disappointed in this particular proposal,
Madam Presideﬁt. I know a lot of my constituents are.
I know we spent a lot of time on this particular issue
and it’s because there’s a lot of disappointment in it.

I want to thank you for your time and the time
that Senator Nickerson has given to present the
rebuttal in a real gentlemanly way. But I cannot
‘support the proposal because I do not believe it’s in
the best interest of the state. Thank you, Madam
President.

THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Sir. Will you remark further? Senator
Coleman.

SEN. COLEMAN:

Thank you, Madam President. Just a few brief
comments, First of all, I would comment Senator
Nickerson and others for putting forward something and
trying to make some effort to accomplish something.

From previous conversations, I think Senator
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~Nickerson knbws, I don’t have ény problem with the
quasi-public forum that’s being proposed in this
particular amendment.

I do have some concerns, however, and the first
guestion I guess that I would raise rhetorically, is,
why even bother doing this? It seems to me that the
Lottery in its present form is a performing asset and
one that raisés a significant amount of revenue for the
state in its present form. So that age old principle
comes to mind, if it ain’t broke, why fix it?

Secondly, we’ve done a lot of responding to the
public during this session and in the previous sgession.
I can think particularly in the area of criminal
justice. We’ve boasted and patted ourselves on the
back about what the public has demanded and we
responded to the public’s demands and the public’s
outcries by giving them what they want.

In this particular instance, I’'m not aware of any
public demand or public outcry to tinker with the
Lottery and I’'m wondering why we’fe even trying to do
anything when there doesn’t really seem to be anything
to respond to with respect to public demand as there
apparently was to motivate us doing certain things in
other area during this session and other sessions.

And I guess lastly, I would tend to agree with
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.those of the.membership who ha&e indicated that they
view gaming, lotteries, as the most‘regressive form of
raising revenue and I would certainly have some deep
and serious concerns about trying to raise revenue from
those who can least afford it.

I think we probably need to be a little more
responsible and responsive on this particular issue and
I think I wili have trouble supporting this particular
amendment. Thank you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Sir. Will you remark further? If not,
would the Clerk please announce a roll call. The
machine will be open.

THE CLERK:

An immediate roll call has been ordered in the
Senate. Will all Senators please return to the
Chamber.

An immediate roll call has been ordered in the

Senate. Will all Senators please return to the
Chamber.
THE CHAIR:
Have all the members voted?
THE CLERK:
A roll call in the Senate. Will all Senators

please return to the Chamber.
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.THE CHAIR:

Have all members voted? If 80, the machine will
be locked. The Clerk please take a tally.
THE CLERK:

Total number voting, 36; necessary for passage,
19. Those voting "yea", 19; those voting "nay", 17.
THE CHAIR:

Senate "A" is adopted. Will you remark further?

Senator Sullivan.
SEN. SULLIVAN:

Thank you very much, Madam President. The Clerk
is in possession of two amendments that I’m aware of
and I would ask the Clerk to first call LCO6519.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "B", LC0O6519 offered by

Senator DiBella, Sullivan and Jepsen.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Sullivan.
SEN. SULLIVAN:

Thank you, Madam President. I move adoption of
the amendment and request permission to summarize.
THE CHAIR:

The question is on adoption. Will you remark?
SEN. SULLIVAN:

Yes, Madam President, like the sands through the
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. hour glass of time, no, no, thét’s something else.

Madam President, Senator Nickerson has indicated
the extensive oversight that will still be assured to
the people of the State of Connecticut in his belief by
the amendment that we have just adopted.

However, I think we have also heard some
assurances that this will not, this will not, result in
a substantial’expansion of gaming, petty gaming in the
State of Connecticut, because as Senator Nickerson said
in looking at those numbers, whether we do the Lottery
corporation or we don’t do the Lottery corporation the
revenues, the special revenues from the Lottery are
going to grow.

And mindful of that, I think the question arises
whose state is it and to whom ultimately is this entity
accountable once we pass the asset and once we pass the
power of decision to the Lottery corporation.

Understanding at that point in time that other
than reporting, other than accounting, and perhaps
other than freedom of information‘in some somewhat
condensed form, the Legislature has, for all intents
and purposes in the operation of gambling through the
Lottery corporation said, we the representatives of the
people of the State of Connecticut, the representatives

of the taxpayers of the State of Connecticut are simply
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~no longer inﬁolved. It is no ionger our choice as to
how much and how often and how many, and how many
places there will be Lottery or Lottery like gaming in
Connecticut.

So we are making, in addition to the policy
decision to expand gambling, contrary to the long
standing positions of people like Senator Fleming and
even Senator Nickerson that not only to expand
gambling, but to expand it in a way where we lose all
opportunity to determine the magnitude, the magnitude
of that expansion.

Now, when this Body debated the casino, one of the
clear caveats in sending that report out and bringing
it back, was that the Legislature would have final say
in that substantial expansion were it to have taken
place in the State of Connecticut. Thus we had a vote
on it.

But in this amendment now adopted, as in the
Governor’s original proposition, there is no such
accountability because once the power is given, only a
complete act to withdraw that power can take place, and
even as to that act, we may not as the sovereign
Legislature of the people of the State of Connecticut
take an action which interferes with what they havé

contracted out. We may as to the future, but not as to
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the decisioné made by the Lottéry corporation.

So we who have been voted into.this place,
Democrats and Republicans alike, Senators and
Representatives alike, charged with the policy
oversight of the State of Connecticut, give carte
blanche to the new Lottery corporation and once given
that power, once they make those decisions, once they
decide on whefher there are to be 12 or 1200 Lottery
games in the State of Connecticut, it is none of our
business.

Yes, there are licensing issues. Yes, there will
be vendors selected to sell the tickets. But as to the
number of games, as to the magnitude of the enterprise
of gambling under this new entity, this amendment says,
Legislature elected by the public, it is none of your
business. These are decisions to be made by the quasi-
accountable, quasi-public body that we have created in
the earlier amendment.

The purpose of the amendment now before us is to
take Senator Nickerson, if you wiil, at his word and
his word is good because I know, I have worked with him
long and hard. And that is that this is not intended
to represent an unfettered, unaccountable, unknown and
to some degree, unprincipalled expansion of small time

gambling in the State of Connecticut and instead says,
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yes, we want'to see as the undérlying principle that
the Governor’s put before us and that the amendment
prior adopted puts before us, yes, Connecticut is going
down the path of getting more money by selling Lottery
tickets.

We’ve crossed that bridge. We’re going down that
road. But, we, the people’s representative, want to
have the oppoftunity to have something to say about the
magnitude of that journey.

And so this amendment says quite clearly and quite
simply, that at any point in time that the new entity
should expand by more than 25%, the number of games
compared to today and then compared to each decision
upon which we offer an opinion under the accountability
legislation in this amendment, that any time the entity
chooses to increase by more than 25% the number of
games, the peoples’ representative, the Legislature of
the State of Connecticut, shall have the opportunity to
know, to consider and to approve or disapprove.

It is not an argument any mofe because we’ve
crossed the path already in terms of whether you want
more gambling or less gambling. It is only an argument
about whether you want, as legislators, to have
something more to say about that as we go forward in

the future.




pat : '324

Senate | o Monday, May 6, 1996

If you believe in accountébility as I believe we
all must, if you believe that policy belongs with the
Legislature, not with this entity, if you believe we
should walk before we run, then I would submit that it
is appropriate to stand and support this amendment this
evening because it gives us the opportunity to have the
simple right to decide that either we do or we do not
accept the deéree to which thig entity goes forward
with additional gaming.

Now understand, that doesn’t mean reject. That
simply means that it will be our decision as a
Legislature to set the policy standards, to set the
gambling parameters. If you believe that we should not
do that, if you believe this should be left to the
agency, if you believe the magnitude of gaming in the
State of Connecticut is no longer the business of the
Legislature, then you would properly oppose this
amendment .

But I would sincerely hope that that is not what
we are going to do with the sovereign rights of the
people of the State of Connecticut and that is
essentially confined and consign our prerogatives to
someone no one elected and someone to whom no one is
accountable and someone who is not accountable to

anyone in turn to make these decisions.

00L359
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I belie&e this is a fair émendment. I believe
it’s an amendment which will give the people of the
State of Connecticut some assurance that someone,
whether it’s in terms of the advertising, whether it’s
in terms of the magnitude and number of games, it’s
someone who they voted for, namely the Legislature,
will have something to say about the future of this
experiment. |
THE CHAIR:

Will you remark further? Will you remark further?
Senator Nickerson.

SEN. NICKERSON:

Yes, Madam President. Well, let’s establish a
couple of principles. The act before us has absolutely
no change in the Legislature’s ability to govern
Léttery games, keeping in mind that the current
Department of Special Revenue is empowered by the state
to establish Lottery games. The Legislature has never
directed the Division of Special Revenues for example,
to either have or not have instanﬁ gameg. That
decision has always long been left with the Department
of Special Revenue. Under the new legislation, it
would be left with the corporation.

Secondly, it has always been the case and it

always will be the case, that should the Legislature
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for whatever feason seek to plaée its hands upon the
control wheels of that decision, we have the unfettered
right to do so at any time.

We do not establish here tonight a co-equal branch
of government with legislative, executive, judicial at
the Lottery. We simply establish a corporation wholly
and always under the control of this Legislature.

So if at ény time we want to change or modify or
alter their policies with regard to games and the
establishment thereof, we can do that. Today, tomorrow
and any day. Now if we did want to do that, I would
suggest we certainly would not want to do it in the
form of the amendment before us because it says,
provided any increase in the number of games be subject
to a 25% standard.

Well, I have consulted the Department of Revenue
Services and they can’t tell me and no one can tell me
what the number of games means. Does it mean the
categories of games, for example, of which Instant
Lottery is a category, or does it mean the
subcategories within again, for example Instant
Lottery. There are 24 Instant Lottery games which are
created, abandoned, expanded, as time goes on, all to
meet market demands.

If we dropped some Lottery games and added others,
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.excuse me, if we dropped some instant Lottery games and
added others as has taken place many times over time,
would that be adding? Would that be subtracting? And
what would be the 25% standard?

I unde